
QUESTIONS LODGED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER NO.18 FOR REPLY AT THE 
MONTHLY MEETING OF DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON MONDAY, 03RD OF 
JULY 2023. 
 
Q.1  COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if DCC has had a response to its revised application  to the 

Housing Dept. for a higher – per unit- AHF subsidy that will support the delivery of 
affordable/cost rental units at Emmet Rd development and if he will provide a 
statement on this? 

 
Q.2  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive, noting the contents of the  motion agreed at the 9th March 

2021 Central Area Committee and on several other occasions by Councillors why no 
action has been taken to implement this pedestrian and citizen friendly initiative and if 
believe it acceptable that such motions are not implemented simply because Officials 
don’t want to implement them and more importantly what action will now be taken to 
implement this agreed decision of the City Council – i.e. the elected members of the 
Council. 

  
Q.3  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline if DCC will update on how many apprentices will 

be employed by this year end 2023 at DCC. 
 
Q.4 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive given the increase in homeless personal will extra beds be 

in place for the winter months. 
 

Q.5  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive when the new development at (details supplied) will be 

complete 
 
Q.6 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if there is an increase in life guards at Dublin beaches. If 

the CEO would break down the numbers any time s worked and what stations the life 
guards are in place. 

 
Q.7  COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the strategic policies which underpin the 

council's ongoing integration work. 
 
Q.8  COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide me with a copy of the Fire Safety Assessment  
 analysis undertaken of at least five homes in (details supplied) earlier this year; the 

stairwells and overall complex; the outcomes arising from that assessment and the 
actions to be undertaken; and if he will make a statement on the matter.  
 

Q.9 COUNCILLOR DECLAN MEENAGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive if the council’s policy on lending tables, chairs and gazebos 

to community groups has changed? What caused this change and what factors fed 
into the decision? Will he provide a full report on the matter? 
 

Q.10  COUNCILLOR MÍCHEÁL MAC DONNCHA 
 To ask the Chief Executive with respect to tenant adaptions, how many tenants are on 

the Level 1 Medical Priority and how many on Level 2, and the estimated waiting times 
in each case. 



Q.11 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive for footpath repairs to be urgently carried out on 

Churchgate Avenue in Clontarf. This is a short road that leads from Vernon Avenue to 
St. John's Church and it is in a very poor and dangerous condition, especially 
considering a lot of older people use this footpath. 

 
Q.12  COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 

To ask the Chief Executive, following receipt of the Building Survey Report (attached) 
on the former library at Inchicore, to ask that a meeting be convened with the Heritage 
officer, the responsible City Manager and the Inchicore Library Advisory Group to 
progress its recommendations? 

 
Q.13  COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the “urgent work” at the Iveagh Market 

and to open the doors at Francis Street (while keeping the gates secured) to allow 
public viewing and interest? 

 
Q.14  COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 
 To ask the Chief Executive that a request for reclaiming time-on-list for (details 

supplied) be responded to? 
 

Q.15  COUNCILLOR ANNE FEENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive for month by month litter management and city cleaning 

plans from June 2023 to summer 2024 with focus on key city events; times of high 
footfall in the city; tourism high points. To also highlight what public 
information/promotion in the city, on media and social media is now being undertaken 
to address the dirt and litter in the city. To also advise what, if any consideration is 
being given to introducing litter wardens this summer and for future? 
  

Q.16 COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive how many Part V units have been delivered in Build To 

Rent developments and how many more remain in the planning process and have yet 
to be delivered? 

 
Q.17  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive when will the Sons of Divine Providence strategic 

development group meet again? 
 
Q.18 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE CONROY 
 To ask the Chief Executive and Roads Department regarding having the damaging 

footpaths in the Terenure area and other areas repaired and resolved please. The 
major detail from enquirer is provided here (details supplied): 

 
Q.19 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE CONROY 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a response to the enquiry from business executive in 

Terenure in regard to Rates for Bins to be restored and footpaths to be repaired. Her 
email is provided so that Finance Department can contact the businesswoman. 
However, the Rates are not a private request, it is in order to have the footpaths and 
Bins outside shops along Terenure roads, to be resolved. 

 
Q.20 COUNCILLOR PATRICIA ROE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a breakdown of the expenditure on new - and  

repairs to - playgrounds in public parks in Dublin North Central for 2022 and 2023.  
Please outline if funding has been sourced from Parks central funding or local area 



Discretionary Funding and also provide a list of future playground 
improvements/provision scheduled for the North Central area in order of priority.   

 
Q.21 COUNCILLOR PATRICIA ROE 
 To ask the Chief Executive why there is a policy of non-placement of litter bins in public 

parks in the North Central area. 
 
Q.22  COUNCILLOR PATRICIA ROE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to take in charge the portion of private road stretching from 

just east of the T junction exit/entrance to Seven Oaks Estate, Whitehall, D.9, to the 
entrance of Grace Park Manor and Broomhill House apartment complexes. The 
reasons for this are as follows:   

 
Since the recent completion of Broomhill House there will be residents of 124 new 
apartments using this roadway, in addition to the residents of 160 units: (151 
apartments, 8 town houses and one lodge) in Grace Park Manor and of course the 
hotel residents. The hotel incorporates a public, well used gym, a conference centre, 
which hosts poker tournaments on a regular basis and an adjoining Centra shop.  The 
hotel is particularly popular with holiday coach tours from NI and the UK.  The parking 
situation on the roadway is disastrous, with vehicles parked fairly randomly, two deep 
at times and on both sides of the road, often with several coaches also vying for 
parking. The original 250 car parking spaces plus six bus spaces that were available 
for the hotel are gone – the new building is in their place so the hotel is that number of 
places down and while only 49 underground parking spaces have been provided for 
the exclusive use of the residents of the 124 apartments in Broomhill House 
(significantly less than half the required number to give one place per apartment,  other 
residents who own cars will have to find alternate parking in the already inadequate 
provision.   In addition to the above the Hotel has its own delivery traffic for supplies 
and services as well as constant taxi traffic collecting and dropping off residents. It is 
a hazard both for road users and pedestrians.  As it is a private road, Gardaí have no 
authority – during poker classics or on match days when, parking is particularly acute, 
local community Gardai warned motorists with regard to ill-considered parking, but are 
powerless to take any action.   
 
Access for the 300+ residents of Gracepark Manor is at most times restricted to one 
way traffic and at times even this is further restricted by inconsiderate parking of 
delivery vehicles or taxis at times significantly delaying or preventing access. What 
was previously controlled parking, providing for two way traffic with double yellow lines 
(if unofficial) on the side of the road opposite the hotel keeping it clear, has now 
become a free for all with the double yellow lines having been removed as part of the 
road excavation connected to the recent building work, permitting continuous 
uncontrolled parking on the roadside opposite the hotel.  Meanwhile the marked 
spaces on the hotel side largely are largely ignored with random parking occurring.  
There is at present no control whatever over parking on this access road with the 
situation set to worsen with the near doubling of residents in the two apartment blocks, 
Broomfield and GPM.   
 
Access for ambulance and fire tenders has on a few occasions been delayed and in 
addition there is the confusion as to the recommended access for such vehicles with 
access from Gracepark Road via Respond remaining a prescribed access route.  Such 
access is prevented by a locked gate, the locking of which was demanded by DCC 
over ten years ago.  From time to time ambulances arrive at this gate as a 
recommended access route or perhaps having found access difficult via the hotel 
route.  These vehicles must then seek alternative routes, residents tell of times when 
they advised the drivers of the only alternative route via the Bonnington Hotel. 



 
It is poor practice, to say the least, to leave a city roadway catering to the above 
outlined numbers of residents, hotel users and commercial vehicles in the hands of a 
private entity whose interests in the management of this roadway is entirely 
commercially focused. 
 

Q.23 COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
To ask the Chief Executive how many housing units have received planning permission 
as part of live (private) planning permissions, how many are live for under 12 months, 
over 12 months, over 2 years and over 5 years? 

 
Q.24  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline, in tabular form, how many housing units have 

received planning permission as part of Part 8 planning for each year since 2018. 
 
Q.25  COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 To ask the Chief Executive the following: Congratulations to the Chief Executive and 

his team on the opening of the new DCC Waste Management depot in Ballymun and 
asks him to indicate the timeline for the roll out of segregated litter bins a) across the 
city centre i.e. inside the canals and b) areas outside the canals 
 

Q.26  COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 To ask the Chief Executive to indicate the criteria that is applied when removing a 

public litter bin? 
 
Q.27  COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 

To ask the Chief Executive, noting the extensive new replacement footpath on the 
Malahide are between Griffith Ave and Collins Ave, why: a) the opportunity to create a 
bigger green/natural space around each of the trees that would facilitate greening or 
biodiversity opportunities was not considered? b) if extending the green space could 
be considered across the board with regard to new footpaths surrounding trees (I’m 
not referring to encroachment onto the walking space of the footpath more a 
longer/rectangular space parallel to the road that wouldn’t really compromise 
pedestrian space- see photos of current finish)  

 
Q.28  COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm when the Boules court on Park Road, Dublin 7 

will be restored to a usable condition? It has been neglected since the pandemic 
began. 

 
Q.29  COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to report on the cleaning schedule for Geraldine Street? 

having visited the area yesterday and it is poor condition. Which Litter Warden is 
responsible for the street? 

 
Q.30  COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to report on when the trees in Wellington Street, Dublin 7 

be pruned? Specifically outside 55 Wellington Street? 
 
Q.31  COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to report on when the trees in Riverston in Dublin 7 which 

were removed as diseased, will be replaced. 
 
 
 



Q.32 COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive to improve signage in parks reminding people that dogs 

need to be on leash at all time and that restricted breeds need to be muzzled. Our 
parks are not safe because of this and scramblers in working class areas. Incidents 
with dogs have already happened in Crumlin. Does DCC already have a signage ready 
to go for dogs on leash? 

 
Q.33  COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive to install a filter light attached to the traffic lights outside 

Sushi Planet on Saint Lawrence Road in Chapelizod, so that cars coming down Lucan 
Road turning left onto the bridge can see the filter light across the road as when they 
are stationery outside Mayfield House, they can't see the filter light. 

 
Q.34 COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive who owns the piece of land in the back alley at the back of 

6 St Mary's Drive? 
 
Q.35  COUNCILLOR ANNE FEENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive for clarity around provision of/extension of public liability 

insurance for community groups using DCC parks and facilities and/or being supported 
by DCC with community development projects locally. Such groups include Tidy 
Towns, Community growers, etc. While individual residents are covered on visiting 
Parks, the situation for unfounded and voluntary groups of individuals in our parks is 
not clear. 

 
Q.36  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 

To ask the Chief Executive to look at the issue of fly tipping of waste in our communities 
and when those responsible are caught to look at ensuring as part of the Court Case 
result that those responsible are asked to sign up to a waste management provider to 
help stem this serious problem in our City. 

 
Q.37  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive please look into the serious delay in the provision of a stair 

lift to (details supplied). 
 
Q.38  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to look into the following in relation to illegal double yellow 

lines: (details supplied). 
 
Q.39  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to re-instate the public bin next to the Bus Stop at Liffey 

Gaels Sarsfield Road Ballyfermot Dublin 10. The bin as removed in the past week and 
now waste is being left in East Timor Park leaving this beautiful Park in a really bad 
state, accepting some bins are problematic the vast majority of people keep their areas 
clean and tidy the few should not prevail in others having to lose bins. 

 
Q.40 COUNCILLOR DARRAGH MORIARTY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to examine overhauling our current approach to CBL 

advertisements. It is welcome to see more and more of our housing units be allocated 
through CBL, however, the advertisements themselves have the unfortunate effect of 
making some of our units or complexes look very unappealing given the low-quality 
photography that is used. Furthermore, given there is a penalty of removal from CBL 
eligibility for 12 months should somebody apply and subsequently turn down an offer, 
we have to do better at providing a description of the housing unit being advertised 
and also, we should provide photography of the inside of the home, the balcony/garden 



and a detailed floorplan with room measurements, so that desperate applicants can be 
as informed as possible before applying. Can the Chief Executive comment on these 
suggestions and confirm DCC will examine reforming the CBL advertising process? 

 
Q.41 COUNCILLOR DARRAGH MORIARTY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on the installation of the Suir Road to 

Thomas Street interim cycling scheme which seems to have disappeared. Initial plans 
were put out for public consultation which were then tweaked, but we have not yet 
been presented the revised plan. When will Councillors receive this and when will the 
interim scheme be implemented? 

 
Q.42  COUNCILLOR DARRAGH MORIARTY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on the City Council’s stabilisation 

works to the roof of the historic Iveagh Markets in the Liberties. Can the Chief 
Executive update members on progress since the 1 February Memo issued to 
Councillors, detail the works carried out and can he assure us the roof has been 
preserved? Further, can the CE outline the next steps to fully preserving the Market? 

   
Q.43 COUNCILLOR DARRAGH MORIARTY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to clarify when DCC will be able to make use of CCTV to 

tackle the scourge of illegal dumping across communities in Dublin City. A year after 
legislation was passed, Local Authorities are still not able to make use of CCTV – can 
the Chief Executive provide an update on why this is the case, how this is being 
resolved and confirm when CCTV will be able to be used? 

  
Q.44 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full report with regards what work and operations 

and what streets have been cleaned by private contractors over the past year. This 
report to include a street by street and a time of the cleaning, the amount of staff and 
equipment involved and what private companies carried out this work? Was it the BID 
company or another company? What expertise do these companies have with cleaning 
streets? And do these private companies liaise with DCC street cleaning services and 
waste management services to carry out joint cleaning operations within the city?  This 
report also to include a full list of all the social housing complexes and flats that have 
undergone a deep clean and power washing in the past 6 months and the name and 
location of such units.  

  
Q.45 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to give a full update regarding the progress of the 
 investigation into job applications for the Dublin Fire brigade services. As you are 

aware a number of these applicants made serious allegations which are substantiated 
in writing and are in the public domain that the whole process of the job application 
and aptitude tests were faulty and unsound which they alleged resulted in their job 
application failure. This is a very serious public matter and has the potential to cause 
huge damage to the reputation of DCC and the Dublin Fire brigade services.  Can the 
CEO issue a public statement with regards this matter as many of the applicants have 
no confidence in the process and are terrified that their disclosures will lead to them 
being blacklisted? This is an urgent matter and needs to be addressed by the present 
CEO Mr Owen Keegan before his retirement. It needs to be made very clear that these 
applicants will be given the opportunity to reapply for these jobs without fear. 

   
Q.46  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full report with regards allegations of illegal 

clamping and other such matters that are being alleged about Dublin Street parking 
company. Further, that the CEO include in this report all information relating to the 



removal of two cars by Dublin Street parking services enforcement that had very young 
children in the motor cars when they were being removed. This report also to include 
a full update and report with regards a number of protected disclosures that have been 
made in recent years by long serving staff of the parking enforcement company. This 
report to include: what measures are in place to stop wrong doing and to stop the 
company’s malpractice? Also, how many citizens have been reimbursed in the past 
three years because of wrongful clamping and wrongful parking fines? Finally, will the 
children who were in the cars that were removed by parking enforcement be financially 
compensated? 

  
Q.47  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to give a full comprehensive report as to how DCC and its 

staff are dealing with horrendous issues that are taking place on our streets, and in our 
housing estates and flat complex with regards anti-social behaviour and criminality. 
This report to include what multi agency approaches (if any) including plans have been 
made to deal with this issue that is taking place not just on our streets but on the canals 
and on the beaches and in and around the Docklands area such as City Quay and 
Grand canal dock where passer-by are being assaulted by gangs and residents and 
business owners are being threatened by drug dealers and the like.  It is now a normal 
occurrence in many of our estates and our city streets to witness wholesale violence, 
racism, homophobia and drug dealing. Many residents and tourists have been pelted 
with eggs, water balloons and potatoes. This situation is not exaggerated, it is a living 
nightmare for many in the city and many of the residents and business owners are 
considering leaving and packing up. How can this be happening when DCC is 
constantly boasting about the wonders of the capital and its amenities and how we are 
all going to be delighted and happy in the 15 minute city? On top of all this is the filth 
and dirt of our city streets and the constant barrage of noisy music from nightclubs, 
bars and hotels.  The city is fast becoming a hostile place and an obstacle course with 
the amount of street furniture, barrels etc. strewn about the footpaths. 

   
Q.48  COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if DCC has ever sought possession or ownership of the 

grand canal south graving docks and surrounds; if he will seek a transfer of this 
possession from NAMA to DCC as part of NAMA's wind up to avoid a private sale of 
public land suitable for potential recreational, cultural, and possibly minor housing 
development in the city centre; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 

  
Q.49  COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an updated programme of works and completion date 

for the proposed "container café" at Sean Moore park 
  
Q.50  COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for cleaning and de-weeding of Derrynane 

Gardens, Dublin 4. 
  
Q.51 COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will arrange for additional bins and bin collections at 

and around the Aviva stadium and the Irishtown Nature Park for the summer period 
  
Q.52  COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he has any data to show that Dublin City Council housing 

stock is being let out as short-term/Air BnB or for long-term residential rental. 
  
 
 



Q.53 COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive CE to state the number and percentage of people with 

disabilities employed by Dublin City Council 
  
Q.54  COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will consider locating a series of outdoor chess tables 

around the City in public places for the enjoyment of the citizens as is the case in our 
Twin City Barcelona and many other continental cities 

   
Q.55 COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he can provide a small grant to assist (details supplied) 

with their visit to perform at the St Patrick’s Day Parade in New York in 2024. 
   
Q.56  COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will arrange for a sign measuring motorists speed at 

(details supplied)  
  
Q.57 COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on the insulation of the property at  

(details supplied) 
  
Q.58  COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will examine putting plastic bollards or examine other 

methods to stop cars parking at (details supplied). 
   
Q.59  COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for the cutting back of the very overgrown 

shrubbery at the entrance to (details supplied). 
  
Q.60  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding an estate (Details  
 supplied).  

a) Can the gullies be cleaned on these roads? 
b) Are there any plans to replace the old lighting with new LED lighting on these roads 

etc.? 
c) Also, can all the footpaths on these roads be repaired and the trees pruned 

   
Q.61 COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding sweeping (details  
 supplied 1) Can trees please be cut outside the following houses (details supplied 

1) 
 
a) Can Leave collection boxes be placed on the road?  
b) Can the Road be swept every 3 weeks please? It is not being swept. 
c) The gullies are blocked on (Details supplied 2) due to leave and need to be 

cleaned. 
   
Q.62  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding a park (Details 

supplied). 
 
a) Can the broken railings be fixed opposite the library?  
b) Can the perimeter railings please be painted? 
c) Can an Autism communication board be installed?  
d) Can a swing for children with special needs please be installed 



e) Can ‘No cycling’ be painted on all the footpaths at the exits/entrances to  
f) Can an audit be carried out of all bins in the park to ensure there are sufficient 
bins and can there frequency of collection be increased. 

  
Q.63 COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding Traffic Lights (details 

supplied) 
  
Q.64  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive in relation to the boundary fence at (details supplied), say 
 if he can agree/arrange to provide some financial assistance or other, to assist the 

repair of same to help prevent ongoing anti-social behaviour etc. to this historic place. 
 
Q.65  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive in relation to road at (details supplied) say if he can agree 

to meet details attached with a view to finding a way forward for proper residential 
parking at this location; and advise if the residential disk parking scheme that exists on 
the road perpendicular to details attached can be extended to details attached.  

  
Q.66 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange to immediately reinstate the ‘no cycling’ signs at 

(details supplied) to prevent pedestrians, particularly vulnerable pedestrians, from 
being subjected to collisions with cyclists who continue to cycle on details attached.  

 
Q.67  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to refer to problems of constant parking on road at (details 

supplied) by City Council contractors GMC and say  
 

(a)   When will GMC leave details attached? 
(b)   Why DCC/GMC gave residents no notice of the works  
(c)   Why DCC/GMC continue to take up circa 12 residential parking spaces at details 
attached for long periods of time every day as a parking space for works to be carried 
out elsewhere  
(d)   If DCC will clean walls of households that have been covered in dirt following 
works 
(e)   If he can help alleviate this situation which is causing huge upset locally for 
residents at details attached this and other locations close-by 

 
Q.68  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive as to what the FTE Staff budgeted is for Dublin City Council 

and what the Actual count is for 2023, to ask what measures and initiatives are being 
taken to improve the pay and conditions of city council staff and to make it a more 
attractive place to work in. 

  
Q.69  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding signage (details  
 Supplied) 
  
Q.70 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding traffic (Details 

supplied). Can a Traffic audit be carried out on this road as it is gone extremely busy 
and it is very difficult for elderly people to cross the road to Supervalu such as the 
volume of cars using this stretch at peak times. Can the Traffic examine the prospect 
of traffic lights or a zebra crossing at this location please. 

  



Q.71 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding an estate (details 

supplied) 
 
a) Can the gullies be cleaned on these roads (details supplied)? 
b) Are there any plans to replace the old lighting with new LED lighting on these 

roads (Detail supplied)? 
c) Also, can all the footpaths on these roads be repaired and the trees pruned 

(details supplied). 
   
Q.72  COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update and timelines for the regeneration of 

the Dublin City fruit, vegetable and flower Market off Capel Street. 
   
Q.73 COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to update me on what progress has been made in the last 

six months to bring about the refurbishment and regeneration of the Iveagh Market, 
Francis Street; 1 and 3 John Dillon Street; and the Mother Redcap Market, Back Lane 
Dublin 8 and can he make a statement on the matter?” 

  
Q.74  COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive provide me with a copy of the brief for the redevelopment 

of George’s Dock, Dublin 1 and give me an update of his plans and timetables for the 
provision of water-based recreation on the site?” 

  
Q.75 COUNCILLOR MICHAEL PIDGEON  
 To ask the Chief Executive in regard to the vacant structures at 13, 13A and 13b 

Conyngham Road, and 10, 11 and 12 Conyngham Road, Dublin 8 can he clarify: 

 whether they are on the Derelict Sites Register; 

 who the owners are; 

 what fines, levies or rates have been placed on the buildings and what has been 
paid in the last five years? 

   
Q.76  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE CONROY  

To ask the Chief Executive to review the bin collection system in regard to resolving 
the removal of Bins in the Terenure and Rathgar and others in South East Area. I refer 
to correspondence in (details supplied)  

   
Q.77  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó MUIRÍ  

To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on Question 86 as submitted by me 
to the May 2017 North Central Area Committee regarding build-out works to enhance 
pedestrian safety at the Castle Avenue/Vernon Avenue junction in Clontarf – I don’t 
recall ever receiving a follow-up analysis and response on the matter. 

  
Q.78  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó MUIRÍ 

To ask the Chief Executive to provide a copy of the analysis undertaken by a DCC 
structural engineer of the 3rd-party report submitted by (details supplied 1) of (details 
supplied 2) in relation to damage to his boundary wall caused by the roots of a tree 
on the public footpath. 

 
Q.79  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó MUIRÍ 

To ask the Chief Executive to organise for the footpaths outside 29-37 McAuley Drive 
and 27-17 McAuley Drive to be renewed as they have been in poor order for some 
time. 



Q.80 COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó MUIRÍ 
To ask the Chief Executive, in relation to DCC lands between the entrance to Casino 
Park/St Vincent’s GAA club and the Casino in Marino can he: 
 

1) Provide an update on the status of these lands and previous discussions with the OPW 
in relation to land transfer 
 

2) Plan for the lands to be revitalised in the interim and brought into use for the benefit of 
the local community as discussed previously with Area Office officials 
 

3) Ensure that the graffiti on the boundary wall with St Vincent's facing this site is removed 
as it is an eyesore for the local community. 

  
Q.81  COUNCILLOR BRIEGE MAC OSCAR 

To ask the Chief Executive provide an update on the repair of potholes in the path on 
the green in (details supplied), particularly around the edging of the pathway 
throughout the green? 

   
Q.82 COUNCILLOR BRIEGE MAC OSCAR  

To ask the Chief Executive to review the lighting at the corner of (Details supplied) 
as there are not many light-poles and the area is quite dark due to tree canopy cover. 

   
Q.83  COUNCILLOR BRIEGE MAC OSCAR 

To ask the Chief Executive to inspect the trees at 8-10 Cedarwood Road as both 
appear to be in poor condition, particularly the one at number 8? 

  
Q.84  COUNCILLOR BRIEGE MAC OSCAR 

To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on the grass cutting policy where 
residents cannot maintain the verge themselves or it otherwise has not been done? 

  
Q.85 COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 

To ask the Chief Executive For an update on the roll out of waste separation facilities 
in the DCC housing complexes, including the provision of green bins, including a list 
of complexes where the Green Bins have currently been provided, the timeline for the 
provision for the remaining complexes and the percentage of Council tenants who have 
access to green and brown bins respectively? 

   
Q.86 COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 

To ask the Chief Executive for details of requests received by Dublin City Council under 
the new Speed Limits Appeals Procedure including name of street/road, Local 
Authority Panel decision and Regional Panel decision (if applicable). 

   
Q.87 COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER  

To ask the Chief Executive what data is provided by private waste providers about the 
destination of household waste collected, the percentage recycled, composts, send to 
landfill or incinerator, both in Ireland and abroad? 

   
Q.88  COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE   

To ask the Chief Executive can he please provide a full list of the roads to be resurfaced 
in the South East Area in 2023, what works are completed to date ,the work plan and 
timelines for completion of the works, will these deadlines be met and if not can he 
outline the reasons for not meeting the targets and deadlines. 

   
 
 



Q.89  COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 
To ask the Chief Executive can he please provide a full list of footpaths to be resurfaced 
/ fixed in the South East Area in 2023, what works are completed to date, the work 
plan and timelines for completion of the works, will these deadlines be met and if not 
can he outline the reasons for not meeting the targets and deadlines. 

   
Q.90 COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 

To ask the Chief Executive if he can he please provide an update on the Dublin City 
Demand Management Plan and the date for publication. 
   

Q.91  COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 
To ask the Chief Executive when we will see the proposed pilot shared bin schemes 
for homes that cannot use wheelie bins. It was agreed back in 2018/ 2019 to trial in 
two locations, one on the south of the city and one on the north of the city and there 
has been no progress to date. 
 

Q.92  COUNCILLOR KARL STANLEY 
To ask the Chief Executive to provide guidance for mobility impaired residents of 
Bayview Avenue and Waterloo Avenue off the North Strand, now that their local bus 
stops (numbers 617, 4384 and 518) have been removed as part of the C2CC project? 
To be specific, guidance on walk time to the nearest high-frequency bus stop from the 
midpoint of both Bayview Ave and Strandville Ave is required. 

 
 

 
 
 


